VILLAGE OF DOLGEVILLE
WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY
97 VAN BUREN ST.
DOLGEVILLE N.Y. 13329

ATTN: DOLGEVILLE VILLAGE BOARD :
RE: MONTHLY REPORT JANUARY 13, 2021 to PRESENT

1. PROCESS EFFICIENCY FOR DECEMBER 2020

The treatment plant produced acceptable results for removal of Total Suspended Solids
{92%) and Biological Oxygen Demand (92%) in accordance with the SPDES permit.

2. MAINTENANCE

Normal Preventive Maintenance

Final clarifier #1 worm gear reducer needs to be replaced. Quotes received from
Kaman industrial Technologies, Midway Industrial Supply and Lakeside Equipment.
Kaman Industrial provided low quote and will be supplying new worm gear reducer. It
is expected to be delivered in 3-4 weeks.

Original (1968-69) backflow preventer needs to be replaced. Quotes received from
Farewell Backflow Preventers, Superior Plumbing and Adirondack Mechanical.
Adirondack Mechanical had low quote. We are currently waiting for DOH approval on
proposed installation,

Due to discharge line of anaerobic digester being completely plugged, the digester must
be cleaned out. This emergency work will be performed by Blue Heron Construction.
While the digester is out of service, sludge is being trucked to the Herkimer County Co.
WWTP by Eggan Environmental. It is estimated to take 3-4 weeks to empty and clean
out the digester.

3. FOLLOW-UP iITEMS
Meters were removed from the manhole in upper North Main St. on January 14. Due to
extensive maintenance work and normal operations at the treatment plant, data analysis has
not happened yet. The report will be presented to the Board as soon as time allows.
The annual performance report has also not been completed due to other things going on at
the plant, and will be provided to the Board as soon as possible.

4. COMPLIANCE REPORTING
In accordance with the Village SPDES permit, the Annual Inflow/Infiltration report was
submitted to NYSDEC on January 25.

Respectfully Yours,

Amy Mowers
Chief Operator



